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Upcoming Events 

January 9 6:30 pm @ FBEC 
middle portable             
Quilt Show Meeting “ 

January 13 5:15 pm at 
FBWC  Quilt Guild Board 
Meeting 

January 13 6:30 pm at 
FBWC WMQG Meeting 
Quilter s Book Club 

January 17 10-2  at FBEC 
middle portable SewSocial 

 

OUR OFFICERS 

President:  Nancy Wicker     
V. President:  Peggy Coe  
Secretary:  Barbara John-
ston                                
Treasurer:  Marilyn Sike & 
Susan Carpenter                           
Programs:  Mitchie Brown & 
Lenor Davis                                      
Hospitality: Jan Crain-
Wayman                                
Community Sew:  Amanda & 
Sherel                            
TLC: Plezie Johnson                      
Ways & Means: Dee Frizzel 
& Cris Ross                               
Membership: LaDonna Myers   
Historian:                         
Publicity:  Kathy Hepner 
Newsletter, Facebook, 
Webpage: Vicki Nightingale                             
Quilt Show Chairman: Vicki 
Nightingale     

2020 

Dear WMQG Members, 
 
     Here is hoping that everyone enjoyed the Holidays and you are 
well-rested to get back into the swing of Quilt Guild with the Presi-
dent’s Challenge, finishing up our Community projects from Sheryl, 
and helping to continue with the Quilt Show Committee. 
 
     I hope our winter stays ‘reasonable’ during January, February, and 
March. We have had such a pleasant weather experience so far.  It 
has been cold, but certainly no mounds of snow, slipping sleet or ice 
have shown up in our forecasts.  I’m crossing my fingers that it stays 
this way. 
 
     I need to have a full board meeting at 5:15 before our January 
meeting. There are some concerns that need to be addressed.  If you 
have one to offer, please let me know as soon as possible. I do pre-
pare an agenda prior to the Board meeting. Some of the concerns are 
‘should we have the program before or after the business meeting’, 
‘making sure the president knows any changes planned before they 
are announced to the members’, ‘what do we do in case of bad 
weather’, ‘the need for a review of the By-Laws of WMQG for all 
members, are the ones that I have been asked about during 2019.   
 
     I am looking forward to 2020 and the challenges and opportunities 
it has in store for our Guild. Thanks to Vicki, Donna, and the Quilt 
Show Committee for keeping us informed.  If you would like to be on 
a committee, Vicki or Donna needs to know. 
    
Welcome to 2020! 
 
 Regards, 
 
Nancy Wicker 
580-695-8198 

nwicker2000@yahoo.com 

Bring a quilt book to quilt 

guild meeting and tell us why 

you like it. 

mailto:nwicker2000@yahoo.com


  No minutes for the month of December.  

We partied instead of having a meeting. 
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Community Service 

Please bring your finished projects and the flannel and fleece fabric  to the 
January Meeting. Also whoever brought the surgical mat things that were 

blue and pink the ladies that are making the mats for the homeless could use 
them to line their mats. 

Wichita Mountains Quilt Guild 

Treasurer’s Report December 2019 

 

 

Beginning Balance- 12/1/2019 $10,035.20 

Income   

Interest for December $0.88 

Subtotal $10,036.08 

Expenses:   

    

Ending Balance – 12/31/2019 
                    

$10,036.08 



Programs 

Please sign up for the WMQG retreat at Sunset on March 13-15 
in January. At the moment there is not enough signed up to 
meet the quota. 

January 13 Program: Quilter's Book Club (Bring any favorite quilt-related 

book and tell us why.) 

February  10 Program: Sue Turk is presenting a program 

February 15 Barn Quilt workshop by Deborah, Barn Quilter Express  

MARCH 13 - 15 WMQG retreat & Bargello Quilt Workshop by Norma Reel 

sign up is open.  Contact Lenor now. 
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President’s Challenge for 2019-2020 
 
I would like you to make a creation! 
1)     Using a minimum of 3-7 bright, sparkling colors, which make a splash, 
create your Color Explosion.  The fabric may be any kind you want: satin, net-
ting, prints, wool, linen, etc. This creation should please YOU. 
2)     White or black may be used for binding, outside bordering, cornerstones, 
or sashing.  No ‘block’ may be black or white within the body of the quilt. 
3)     Quilts may be no larger than a total or 60” perimeter, but may be smaller. 
The content; shapes like circles, triangles, and other geometrical shape or 
even a ‘blob’ is up to you.  This is your creation! 
4)     Use any dimensional element like beads, applique, mixed media, 3D fab-
ric element, or whatever you think is a dimensional element. 
5)     Please use a label on the back, any size, any place.  

Prizes awarded for 1st, 2nd, & 3rd place at the April Meeting 
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In the meeting I will check with each of the committees to see if they have any questions about 
their jobs.  We may have discussions about improvements. I am working tickets for the raffle 
and Penny. March meeting will be looking at changes to the quilt entries and repurposing last 
year ribbons.   

Diane will bring example of our quilt shirt for us to order our shirts. It is ice-dyed in many bright 
colors with the name and dates of the show on the front. Her daughter 
created the tee shirt and will be producing them. The cost will be $14 for 
sizes up to 2X.  Sizes from 3X to 5X will be available for $16. 

Lee Diaz has been working hard on the raffle quilt. 

Continue making clothes for Penny. 

 I still need volunteers to  

Tickets - I need someone to handout tickets and keep track of them and 
the money. 

Schedule the events and get volunteers to take the raffle quilt and doll 
to sell tickets 

Demonstrations - Find people usually vendors  or members to demonstrate techniques  at 
the quilt show 

Program - To prepare the program booklet for the quilt show  

Door Prizes - Collect Door Prizes to be given away during the quilt show 

Show setup - Setting up the quilt show 

Vicki, Quilt Show Chairman 

Those signed up for January snacks are: 
 
Savory:  Marilyn Sikes, Caty McDanel, Judy Haley 
 
Sweet:  Sue Turk, Nel Wallace, Kathy Hepner  

Quilt Show Information 

 Our next meeting is Thursday January 9 at 6:30 pm in the    
middle portable building at First Baptist Church East. Everyone 
is invited to attend the meeting. Committees don’t forget to do 
a time lime of when things need to be done for January.  
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Did You See the Newspaper Article about Sew Social? 

Diane Fizzell and Donna Klein gave a wonderful interview about SewSocial to Hannah, a reporter 
for the Lawton Constitution. Thanks for Donna and Diane for doing the interview.  
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New Year Sewcial 

    Let’s celebrate getting back into routine and enjoying our 

hobby once again without the pressure of a deadline for 

Christmas.  It is a new year and I’m looking forward to what 

may come my way in the art of quilting. 

    The last Sewcial we had, there were only 4 of us sewing.  

We did get some outfits finished for the raffle doll.  We did 

not do any planning.  I hope you can join us to do some plan-

ning for our sewcials and bring whatever you would like to 

sew on.  I will bring plenty of strips, if you are interested in 

sewing the strip blocks for charity with them. 

    Bring your sewing supplies, your project, leftover Holiday 

goodies or a snack for lunch, and be ready to share a special 

memory of this Christmas. 

    See you Friday, January 17th, from 10-2, in the middle 

portable at First Baptist East.  Don’t be late! 

 

     

No pictures for this edition. I was not at the Christmas Party and didn’t 
receive any pictures. Vicki 


